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Delegation From
Chinese Association
of Political Science
Visits APSA
Annual Meeting

APSA hosted a delegation from the
Chinese Association of Political Science
(CAPS) from August 31 to September 15.
The visit by eight Chinese political scien-
tists was the latest step in the bilateral
scholarly exchange program begun in
1985. Support for the project has been
provided by the Asia Foundation.

The delegation was headed by Li Shen-
zhi, Executive Vice President of CAPS and
Director of the Institute of American
Studies in the Chinese Academy of Social
Sciences (CASS). Accompanying Li were
Yan Jiaqi, Director of the Institute of Polit-
ical Science (CASS); Qiu Xiao, Professor of
Political Science, Suzhou University; Shi
Xiaochong, CAPS Vice President and Pro-
fessor of Political Science, East China Nor-
mal University; Wang Huning, Professor of
Political Science, Fudan University; Hu
Qian, Professor of International Law, Bei-
jing University; Wang Yunkun, Secretary
General of CAPS; and Zhao Bingchang,
CASS Bureau of Foreign Affairs.

The delegation attended the APSA and
IPSA meetings and then left Washington
for visits to Atlanta where they were
hosted by Dean Eleanor Main and the
Department of Political Science of Emory
University; to Boston where APSA Presi-
dent Lucian Pye guided the delegation in
visits to MIT and Harvard, and where
Dean Dale Rogers Marshall hosted the
delegation at Wellesley College. From
Boston, the group visited San Francisco
where David Brady and Nina Halpern of
Stanford, and Nelson Polsby and Jane Tur-

Members of the Chinese Association of Political
Science attend University of Chicago's recep-
tion recognizing the retirement of Tang Tsou, I.
to r.: Wang Yunkun, CAPS Secretary General;
Yan Jiaqi, director of the Institute of Politics;
Tang Tsou; Li Shenzhi, executive vice-president
of CAPS; and Hao Yufan, APSA program inter-
preter.

biner of Berkeley organized the last leg of
the delegation's visit.

During their visit, members of the dele-
gation examined the nature of a research
university, the relationship between re-
search and public funding, the nature of a
graduate department, and the process of
faculty review and tenure. The group also
considered the relationships between fed-
eral, state, and local governments, the re-
lationship between business and govern-
ment, congressional leadership, and the
presidential elections.
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The Association finished 1987-88 with a
surplus of $74,385, extending its string of
budget surpluses to nine. Revenue in-
creased by 3.3% over the previous year
while expenditures increased by a slightly
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